
 

Cemetery Commission 
Annual Meeting & Walk of Cemeteries 

Monday, May 16, 2016 at 3pm 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Agenda 

A. Call the meeting to order. 

B. Approval of  10/19/2015 Minutes 

C. Finance Report 

D. Walnut Hill Cemetery Tree Removal 

E. Increase Lot Fees for new ranges in Pine Grove and Walnut Hill Cemeteries. 

F. Annual Walk of Bowie, Pine Grove and Walnut Hill Cemeteries. 

G. Adjournment 

Minutes 
 

A.  Meeting called to order at 3:00pm.  Members present; Clark Baston, Richard 
Baston, David Hyde, Joy Malloy, John Berry (PWD Employee) and Debbie 
Allen Grover – Clerk. 

 
B.  Motion by Joy Malloy to accept the minutes of 10/19/2015 as printed, 

motion seconded by Clark Baston, so voted 5 – 0 in favor. 
 

C.  Motion by Joy Malloy to accept the finance report as printed, motion 
seconded by Clark Baston, so voted 5 – 0 in favor. 

 
D.  3 quotes were received for the tree removal in Walnut Hill Cemetery:  

Whitney Tree Service in Gray, ME $3,800, Fowler Tree Care in North 
Yarmouth, ME $3200, and Welltree, Inc. in Brunswick, ME $2925.00 – Motion 
by Mark Heath to award the tree work to Fowler Tree Care, seconded by 
David Hyde, so voted 5 – 0 in favor. 

 
E.  Motion by Clark Baston to increase the sale of lots by $50 and the sale of 

perpetual care by $50 for Range M in Pine Grove Cemetery and Range N in 
Walnut Hill Cemetery, seconded by Joy Malloy, so voted 5 – 0 in favor. 



 

 
F.  A report was given by Clark Baston and John Berry who today had been in all 

3 cemeteries, on their conditions in lieu of Commission doing a tour due to 
the cold and windy conditions of the day.  All 3 cemeteries are in good 
condition all have received the first mowing of the season.  Discussion on 
what to do with Artesian Well head at Walnut Hill Cemetery that sets in the 
new range N to be developed. It was agrees by all in attendance to cut the 
pipe down to ground level and cap it off.  
 

G. Motion made by David Hyde to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Richard 
Baston, so voted 5 – 0 in favor, meeting adjourned at 3:40pm. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Debbie Allen Grover, Clerk 

 
 


